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                                    DETROIT FINNISH COOPERATIVE SUMMER CAMP ASSOCIATION 

    FINN CAMP NEWSLETTER    JANUARY 2021 

 
 
                      CALENDAR         

 January 
   6—Future Planning Committee,  
         7:00 p.m., clubroom    
 10—Board Meeting, 9:00 a.m.,   
         visitors at 11:00 a.m. 
 10—Forest Management committee   
        10:00 a.m., meet at the pole barn 
  
February 
   3—Future Planning Committee,  
         7:00 p.m., clubroom    
   7—Board Meeting, 9:00 a.m.,   
         visitors at 11:00 a.m. 
 14—Forest Management committee   
        10:00 a.m., meet at the pole barn 
     
 
Clubroom: Closed until further notice 
 
Sauna Hours: Closed until further notice 
 
                      UPCOMING EVENTS;  
Note: Not all events are listed on this and other 

DFCSCA calendars. If you are planning an event, 

check availability of the specific facility on a certain 

date, please call 248-882-4626 

 
       All newsletter material is due on the  
             15th of the previous month.      

 

 

 

 
 

 

Clubroom and Sauna Update 

The clubroom and sauna remain closed at this time. The 

Board will provide updates later this month when new 

opening information becomes available. Be sure to check 

your email or the Facebook member’s only page for updates. 

 

Winterfest 2021 Cancelled 

Our annual Winterfest festival has been cancelled for 2021. 

 

Newsletter Committee News  

The newsletter committee is seeking new members to join 

our team. The position of chairperson and contributors are 

available. A new chairperson is required by early January to 

start working with the committee to publish the February 

newsletter. The chairperson produces the newsletter drafts 

and final copy and the contributors help create articles and 

contact other Finn Camp committees to assist in promoting 

their committee news and events. For more information 

please contact newsletter_editor@finncamp.org  

 

Finn Fest USA News - Virtual Events for 2021 

Finn Fest USA launches 2021 on-line lectures and musical 

events. See link below for more information. 

https://finnfest.us/pages/virtual-event 

 

 

          
 

       Midday sun over Sun Lake fishing dock. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Midday sun over Sun Lake fishing dock. 
 

mailto:newsletter_editor@finncamp.org
https://finnfest.us/pages/virtual-event
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The Finnish language is totally different from the 

Scandinavian languages. Although Finland is 

often lumped in with Scandinavia, the country's 

language shares nothing in common with its 

Scandinavian friends. Finnish is part of the Uralic 

language family, of which Hungarian is the closest 

relation. 

Finns learn Swedish at secondary school. That being 

said, Swedish is an important language in Finland. 

So much so, that it holds official language status 

together with Finnish. Swedish is spoken mostly on 

the western and southern coast of the country, while 

as many as 5% of Finns consider Swedish their 

native language. 

Finns are the world's biggest coffee drinkers. Most 

people would think Europe's coffee capital would be 

Italy or France. But no, it's the Finns that consume 

more coffee per capita than any other country in not 

just Europe, but the world. The average Finn 

consumes an astonishing 12kg (26.47 lbs.) every 

year. Drinking eight cups of coffee per day would 

not be considered unusual in Finland. 

There are 187,888 lakes in Finland. Finland is 

known as the land of a thousand lakes. Yet in actual 

fact, the number is more than 187 times that! There 

are some 187,888 lakes in Finland larger than 500 

square meters (5,400 sq ft). About 57,000 of them 

have an area larger than 10,000 square meters 

(110,000 sq ft).  

Finland is sauna mad. Estimates put the number of 

saunas in Finland at around two million. That's not 

bad for a population of 5.3 million! They can be 

found in city apartments, forest cabins, and even 

some big companies and state institutions. 

74% of the country is forested. Finland has more 

forest area than any other European country. Forest 

covers 74% of the entire country – that's an area 

larger than the UK or Italy. Together with the lakes, 

this gives Finland its distinctive appearance. Pine, 

fir and birch trees are the most common species 

found in the forests. 

Source: Fun facts About Finland by David Nikel. 

https:www.lifeinnorway.net/finland-facts/ 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Helsinki, Capital of Finland 

 

Fun Facts about Finland  

 

Finland is the world's happiest country. The Nordic 

countries consistently rank at the top of the UN's annual 

World Happiness Report. But in 2020, Finland 

leapfrogged the rest to finish top of the pile. The 

rankings take into account many factors. Life 

expectancy, freedom to make life choices, economic 

strength, generosity, social support from friends, 

perceived corruption, and views of the survey 

respondents. 

Finland's population is only slightly bigger than 

Norway. According to preliminary data from Statistics 

Finland, the country's population stood at 5,532,333 at 

the end of August 2020. That compares to 5,374,807 in 

Norway at the end of July 2020. But Oslo is slightly 

bigger than Helsinki. Norway's capital city is home to 

approximately 693,000 people, whereas 656,000 people 

call Helsinki home. Of course, much of this comes 

down to somewhat arbitrary borders and 

definitions. When considering the total urban area, 

Helsinki (1.26 million) outnumbers Oslo (1.02 million). 

Almost half of Finland's foreign population lives in 

Helsinki. We have Statistics Finland to thank once 

again for this fact! At the beginning of 2020, there were 

423,494 people with a foreign background living in 

Finland. Of those, 209,108 lived in the Greater Helsinki 

region. Those with a Somali and Indian background 

have the greatest concentration in the capital region. 

 

 
 

 

https://www.lifeinnorway.net/scandinavian-countries/
https://finland.fi/arts-culture/exploring-the-finnish-affinity-for-coffee/
https://finland.fi/arts-culture/exploring-the-finnish-affinity-for-coffee/
https://www.lifeinnorway.net/norway-falls-in-2020-happiness-rankings/
https://www.lifeinnorway.net/norway-falls-in-2020-happiness-rankings/
https://www.stat.fi/til/vamuu/index_en.html
https://www.stat.fi/til/vamuu/index_en.html
https://www.lifeinnorway.net/norway-population/
https://www.lifeinnorway.net/norway-population/
https://www.lifeinnorway.net/winter-weekend-helsinki/
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Happy New Years! Wishing a happy and healthy new 

year to all. 

 
Hyvaa Joulua & Hyvaa Uutta Vuotta 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free “Classified” Ads 
 

All members are invited to list here any 
services—for pay or barter—that they would like 
to advertise, whether it’s a service such as 

handyman or seamstress or pet care or 
seasonal activities like garage sales. All you 
have to do is provide the following information: 
The type of service offered; a description of just 
what you do as the service provider; your price 
(hourly rate, job rate, to be negotiated, or 

whatever); your name; and your contact 
information (preferred method and times: 
phone, email, etc.). Total length, including 
spaces, should not exceed 50 words, not 
counting the headings. (Overlength copy will be 

edited for fit.) The deadline is the same as the 
date for newsletter copy: the 15th of each 

month. 

 

Finn Camp Communications 

The Newsletter Committee wishes to recognize Brian 

Pelto for all the dedicated work hours put in over 11 

years on this fine publication. Brian was instrumental 

in seeking articles, obtaining accurate info and 

assembling the copy to make the newsletter 

professional. The current Newsletter and Website 

committee was formed at the semi-annual meeting in 

November 2009. David Hall and Erick Leskinen also 

joined the committee at that meeting. This original 

trio was key in getting the new electronic newsletter 

launched and first published in January 2010. 

"Neither snow nor rain nor heat nor gloom of night 

nor pandemic stopped Brian and the committee from 

publishing the newsletter to inform the membership 

what's going on at the Finn Camp", said longtime 

committee member Erick Leskinen. 11 years is indeed 

an outstanding feat, considering that equals roughly 

132 Newsletter issues. Now what will Brian be doing 

with all the newfound freedom he will have? He 

reports he will spend time, “Enjoying Camp Country, 

the family cottage in northern Michigan and visiting 

with our first Grandchild, born on 12/8/20.” Well 

done Brian and Kiitos from the Membership for your 

service with the newsletter.  

- Mary Burck 

 

   
 

Brian and his wife Jill touching up their camp last year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Affinity Promotions 
 
Do you have an upcoming family reunion that 
you need t-shirts or little gifts? Are you a 
business that has a trade show coming up and 
you need booth giveaways or a unique item to 
hand out to prospective clients? We can help 

with all of the above and more. Give me a call 

at 248-640-0481 or visit my website and let 
me help you with your marketing needs. - 
Denise Niemasz 
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                Finn Camp Store  

 

 
 

Come shop at the Finn Camp store. Lots of 

new tee shirts, mugs, hats and back packs. 

For access to the store during off hours, call 

Patti Leppi,  Ph:  248-921-1432, or email, 

Store@finncamp.org. 

 

 

        

          Automotive Repair  

  
If you are looking for a great mechanic 

and want a fair price look no more. I 

am a certified automotive technician. If 

you are in need of light auto repairs 

please give me a call! 

 

Rob Zewatsky 248-877-0601 

Estimates will be provided with every 

request! 

 

 

 

Ice forming on Sun Lake. 

 

BOARD NOTES AND REMINDERS  

Boats cannot be tied to the fishing or swimming docks 

at Loon Lake. 

Campfires at individual camps must be monitored and 

completely extinguished when not in use. Campfires are 

only permitted in fire pits. No ground fires are 

permitted. 

The Board would like to remind all members that the 

use of heavy equipment must only be done with 

approval of the mechanical committee. If you have any 

questions please contact Kevin Mack. 

 

Members with suggestions, comments or board-related 

business are asked to e-mail board@finncamp.org. 

General questions may be answered by visiting 

www.finncamp.org  

 

Attention all committees:  The Board would like for 

you to communicate with us regarding events, projects 

and fundraisers you are planning.  We would like to 

support your endeavors and projects and would like to 

make sure that multiple committees are not planning on 

tackling the same area to prevent overlapping, or we can 

connect those committees so they can work together. 

The social director should also be contacted prior to 

scheduling events to prevent conflicts with other events 

or activities.  

 

According to Blue Book Rule 203.1.3: Animals are not 

permitted on the grounds unless properly leashed. 

 

 

 

        
                 Cords of Firewood  
                          For sale 

    
$55 for members. Delivery is extra. Call or 

text Mike Honka at 248-860-5109 to 
schedule loading and pick up. Please do not 
help yourself to the firewood. 

 

mailto:Store@finncamp.org
mailto:board@finncamp.org


 
 5 

   

             

 

   

        

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New work hour cards are now located at the sauna 

building and the clubroom.  

 

There has been a large increase with non-members riding 

bikes, walking their dogs and running through Finn 

Camp.  If you see people who do not look familiar please 

address them politely and ask them to leave.   

 

The Finn Camp has a member’s only group on Facebook.   

If you are not a member of the group and would like to be 

added contact Linda Gooden at gooden_71@hotmail.com 

with your email address and she will add you to the 

group. This group will include private members only 

events. Work projects can be another form of 

communication to our members. 

 

Trash Rules: Dumpsters are for members use only! Do 

not put in large or long items that may wedge or jam the 

dumpster when being tipped into the garbage truck. No 

major dumping on festival weekends. No overfilling. No 

furniture, propane tanks, wood, construction materials or 

other large items are to be left in, by or around the 

dumpster. Large items can be placed at roadside near the 

tractor garage on Tuesdays for Wednesday pickup. The 

dumpster at Sun Lake is for Finn Camp projects only. No 

personal or camp debris is allowed. 

 

You can now pay your Finn Camp bill online with PayPal 

by using treasurer@finncamp.org. You must select 

"Transfer to friends & family" and pay directly from your 

PayPal or bank account to avoid a fee. All fees incurred 

by Finn Camp will be charged to that member's account. 

Fees will be charged if paying with a credit card or 

selecting "transfer for goods or services." 

 

The camp social director is Joni Sennhenn. Please contact 

Joni at 248-882-4626  to make a reservations for the 

beach and sauna area, the Kenttä, Dance Hall or 

Clubroom. Note: There is no rental fee for committee 

sponsored events. You will need to go through the social 

director however to ensure the venue is available. 

 

BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

 

Future Planning 

Wednesday, January 6, 7:00 p.m., clubroom 

 

Board of Directors 

Sunday, January 10, 9:00 a.m., visitors at  

11:00 a.m. 

 

Forest Management 

Sunday, January 10, 10:00 a.m., meet at the pole barn 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Finn Camp Newsletter 
(ISSN 2154-5545) is published the first of each 

month by the Detroit Finnish Cooperative Summer 

Camp Association (D.F.C.S.C.A.), 2524 Loon Lake 

Rd., Wixom, MI 48393-1654. Contents copyright © 

2021 D.F.C.S.C.A. All rights reserved. 

Reproduction of this publication in whole or in part, 

in any form, is forbidden without prior written 

permission. 

 

Board of Directors  

President: Brad O’Neill 

Vice President: Deidra Larsen 

Treasurer: Amber Martin 

Secretary: Leah Paukovits 

Works Administrators: Chris Nordin, Kevin Homola, 

Mike Niemasz 

 

Editorial Staff: Newsletter Committee chairperson, 

production, Brian Pelto; Designer, photographer and 

website manager, Erick Leskinen; Graphics, Glynn 

Simmons; Contributors, Belinda Arbogast, Mary 

Burck. 

 

Subscriptions: Printed newsletters by regular mail 

are $25 per year. Subscriptions by email are free. To 

receive newsletters via email (the only version in 

color) go to newsletter_editor@  finncamp.org  

and write “Subscribe to Newsletters” in the subject 

field.  

 

All material for newsletter articles is due by the 

15th of the month. Please visit the Finn Camp 

website at www.finncamp.org. 

              
            Need a Seamstress?  
 

           Call Cindi Maddick for all your   
           alterations, custom work and     
           mending at 248-303-7337 

 

 

mailto:gooden_71@hotmail.com
mailto:treasurer@finncamp.org
tel:248.882.4626
mailto:newsletter_editor@finncamp.org

